
 

 

March 17, 2011 
 
 
 
 

The Honorable Carl Holmes, Chairperson 
House Committee on Energy and Utilities 
Statehouse, Room 174-W 
Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 
Dear Representative Carl Holmes: 
 
 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2391 by House Committee on Taxation 
 
 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2391 is 
respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 
 HB 2391 would require anemometer towers that are located outside municipalities and 
are at least 50 feet in height to be marked in a way that would allow the towers to be recognized 
in clean air during daylight hours.  Any tower erected before July 1, 2011 must be marked within 
two years. 
 
 Enactment of HB 2391 would have no fiscal effect on state operations. 
 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 
 Director of the Budget 
 
cc: Tom Day, KCC 
 Ben Cleeves, KDOT  
 Melissa Wangemann, KS Association of Counties  


